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Service Change Notice 23-43 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
920 AM EDT Fri Mar 24 2023 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Ben Kyger 
         Director, NCEP Central Operations 
 
Subject: NWS API Version 1.11.1 Upgrade on or around March 22, 2023 
 
Effective on or around March 22, 2023 at 1500 Coordinated Universal Time 
(UTC), the National Weather Service (NWS) API application, 
https://api.weather.gov, added ATOM formatted data via URL for the /alerts 
and /alerts/active endpoints at the below links: 
 
https://api.weather.gov/alerts.atom 
https://api.weather.gov/alerts/active.atom 
 
This release also addresses an issue with gridpoint forecasts for the 
following office being off by 1,1 in the grid domain. 
 
AFC (AER/ALU), AFG, AJK, BOX, CAE, DLH, FSD, HGX, HNX, LIX, LWX, MAF, MFR, 
MLB, MRX, MTR and PIH 
 
Please direct questions, comments or requests regarding this 
implementation to the contacts below. 
 
For questions regarding the operating aspects, please contact: 
 
Josh Huber 
NCEP/NCO 
College Park, MD 
Email: idp-support@noaa.gov 
 
For technical questions regarding this notification, please contact: 
 
Anne Myckow 
Software Development Branch 
NCEP Central Operations 
Email: sdb.support@noaa.gov 
Phone: 301-683-1303 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification 
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